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File:  M/30/4/2

Report to the Directors, WRC Holdings Group

from Nigel Hutt, Manager FIS and Special Projects
WRC Holdings Group – SCI and  Proposed Operating Budget 1999/00 – 2008/09

1.
Purpose
To advise Directors of the process to adopt the Statement of Corporate Intent (SCI) for the 1999/00 financial year.

To provide Directors with an updated ten year consolidated operating budget for the WRC Holdings Group of Companies.

2.
Background
With the inclusion of Port Wellington Limited within the WRC Holdings Group, future SCI’s will necessarily include the plans and financial forecasts of the Port Company.  There will therefore need to be a high degree of co-ordination with the Port to enable us to deliver an overall WRC Holdings Group consolidated SCI to the Council.

The SCI process for Port Wellington Limited is governed by the Port Companies Act which mirrors the Local Government Act process for LATES.  The statutory requirements are:

(1)
The Companies provide a draft SCI to the shareholder within one month of commencement of the financial year (31 July).

(2)
The shareholder has one month to consider the draft SCI and provide comments to the Directors (31 August).

(3)
The Directors consider any submissions made by the shareholder and provide a finalised SCI within the month (30 September).

However, it is desirable that the WRC Holdings Group planned operating results are reflected in the Council’s Annual Plan (which is finalised by 30 June each year).  As such, WRC Holdings should seek, if possible, to provide a draft SCI by mid-June each year covering the following financial year.

3.
Comment

Directors were to consider finalising the WRC Holdings budget at the May 1999 Board Meeting, but it is now proposed to have an additional meeting in June to allow officers to coordinate Port Wellington Limited’s plans within the total Groups activities and to revise the key performance indicators for the group.  This will allow sufficient time to incorporate the draft financial forecasts in with the Council annual planning process.   Directors need to consider the Dividend Policy (see Report 99.204) before agreeing the 1999/00 to 2008/09 operating budget (NB: the first three years are included in the SCI).  An updated budget, reflecting the proposed dividend policy, is attached for further consideration.

4.
Recommendations
(1)
That the report be received and the contents noted.

(2)
The Directors agree on a meeting date in June with the purpose of adopting the 1999/00 Draft Statement of Corporate Intent, incorporating the consolidation of the Port Company’s planned operating results.

N J HUTT

Manager, FIS and Special Projects
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Consolidated Operating Budget WRC Holdings Group

